



Minutes of the meeting held on  
**Monday 16<sup>th</sup> October**  
at the Pavilion, Waterhouses

Present: Chairman Mr J Joyce (JJ), Vice-chairman Mr R Coates (RC), Secretary Mr G Kneller (GKn), Treasurer Mr R Salt (RS), Mr K Mosley (KM) and Mr D Powell (DP). Apologies were received from Mr R Jackson (RJ), Mrs P Jackson (PJ) and Mr B McCarthy (BM).

**1. Minutes of the last meeting**

The minutes of the meeting held on 11<sup>th</sup> September 2017 were approved and signed by the chairman.

**2. Matters arising from the minutes**

**Pavilion Garage Storage:** There had still been no from the parish Council about the proposed lockable storage for chemicals.

**Red Lion Rox:** RJ had made a large version of a game for use as a money-raising tool. A number of members had attended Red Lion Rox on 16<sup>th</sup> September to attend the stall, but very little money had been made. It appeared to the committee that there would be little value in taking part in future years.

**Uttoxeter League:** The club had been promoted and would be playing in division 2 in 2018..

**Vets (Over-55) team 2018:** It was agreed that the club would enter a veterans team in the Uttoxeter League, beginning in 2018. A steady group of 8-10 players would be needed.

**3. Mini League: outstanding fixtures.**

There were still several outstanding matches. It was agreed that these would be postponed until 2018.

**4. Green Maintenance.**

It was agreed that large scale treatment of the green would be postponed until the end of the 2018 season. The level of the green had been a concern. When dry, the edging boards appear to be higher than the green. This was not true when the green is wet.

**5. Cheese and Wine Evening 2018.**

This was scheduled for the equivalent day to previous years, Saturday 17<sup>th</sup> March. Gkn had recently confirmed the booking of the hall.

**6. Fun Day 2018**

GKn agreed to investigate a suitable date for 2018 that would not clash with other local events. He would also investigate a date on which the WI could join the club for a social game of bowls.

**7. Any other Business**

**a. Vets League Matches**

RC pointed out that there was a potential issue regarding vets league matches taking place on Monday. This was due to be discussed in the Uttoxeter League AGM in 2018.

**b. Honorarium for the Greenskeeper**

RC had not received any payment during 2017. It was agreed that this would be resolved in 2018.

**8. Date of next meeting**

It was agreed that the date of the next meeting would be determined early in 2018.

Meetings in 2018 would be planned and scheduled for the whole season, in advance. This would give members an opportunity to plan their attendance more efficiently.

Signed: \_\_\_\_\_

(Chair)

Date: \_\_\_\_\_